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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF ACCOUNTANCY
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Wednesday, May 23, 2007 at 8:30 a.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
June 20, 2007
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Sandra Gulledge, CPA Member, President
Cathel Tanner, PA Member, Secretary
James Zdimal, CPA Member
Joyce Dyer, Public Member
Douglas Phillips, CPA Member

Sharron Cirillo, PA Member
MEMBERS ABSENT
William Fletcher, Attorney Member
Diane Marky, Public Member
DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL
James Collins, Director, Division of Professional Regulation
Kay Warren, Deputy Director, Division of Professional Regulation

Abby Adams, Deputy Attorney General

Gayle Melvin, Administrative Specialist III

ALSO PRESENT  

Ken Bishop, NASBA

Dana Rubenstein
Laurette Cooper

Barry Crozier

John Sterling

Ezra Smith

Jerry McNesby

Donald McLamb

Kristen Shaw

Renee Villano

Kathy Schultz

Mike Albero
Brian Stetina

Kent St. Pierre

Sally Stokes

CALL TO ORDER

Ms. Gulledge called the meeting to order at 8:45 a.m.
REVIEW OF MINUTES
The Board reviewed the minutes of the April 18, 2007 meeting.  Ms. Zdimal made a motion, seconded by Mr. Phillips to approve the minutes.  The motion was unanimously carried.

9:00 A.M. – SHOW CAUSE HEARING FOR WILLIAM CICONTE

The show cause hearing for Mr. Ciconte was taken off the agenda because the Board had received Mr. Ciconte’s reports for review.  In his reports, Mr. Ciconte stated that he had failed to comply with the requirement that he seek psychiatric care as outlined in the consent order.  A motion was made by Ms. Gulledge and seconded by Ms. Cirillo to reschedule the show cause hearing.  The motion was unanimously carried.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Discussion:  Peer Review 
This discussion was tabled until the June meeting.  
Update on Draft Legislation

Ms. Adams reported that the draft legislation has been forwarded to Mr. Collin’s office.  Ms. Warren had a couple of questions concerning the draft legislation.  Ms. Warren asked why the educational member of the Board needed to be full-time, as that may limit the pool of educators.  Ms. Warren also stated that in the new Section 107(a)(5) language, the combined 6 years of education and experience is accurate for CPAs but not for PAs so additional language may need to be inserted.  A motion was made by Ms. Tanner and seconded by Mr. Phillips to leave in the full-time educational member and to take out the introduction to the new Section 107(a)(5) in the draft legislation.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Review of CPA Certificate Applications

The Board reviewed the CPA certificate application for Philip Onsomu.  A motion was made by Ms. Gulledge and seconded by Mr. Zdimal to approve Mr. Onsomu’s application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board reviewed the CPA certificate application for Daniel Rondeau.  A motion was made by Ms. Gulledge and seconded by Mr. Zdimal to propose-to-deny Mr. Rondeau’s application because he does not meet the education requirements.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Review of CPA Permit Application
The Board reviewed the CPA permit application for Miyuki Moriwaki.  Ms. Gulledge made a motion, seconded by Ms. Cirillo to approve Ms. Moriwaki’s application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

NEW BUSINESS

Review of CPA Certificate Applications
Ms. Gulledge made a motion, seconded by Ms. Cirillo to approve the following applicants for a CPA certificate:
Sang Hyun Ahn





Mohammad Ali

Muhammad Amjad




Tal Barel

Jill Brownmiller





Ronald Cary

Thomas Chen





Hyunkook Cho

Pankit Desai





James Griffin

Taisuke Hamazaki




Valerie Hastings

Hiroshi Hayashida




Keiko Higuchi

Kenji Honobe





Young Hyun Hur

Hiroshi Ichikawa





Masaya Ichikawa

Alan Isack






Masako Ishizawa

Harutomo Kaiho





Yuko Kato

Takayuki Kawada




Jae Yoon Kim

Kalpavalli Kondapalli




Jin Konishi

Toshinori Kurisu





Kit Yin Lam

Minjung Lee





Constantine Lianos

Fumiko Makino





Kaori Matsuzawa

Takayuki Morozumi




Lan Nguyen

Eric O’Connor





Zillah Pamphile

Jin Hee Park





Munjin Park

Minghao Qiu





Ume Raku

Najla Sajwani





Yuki Sakaida

Megumi Sawato





Terumi Sekinuma

Scott Sheriff





Takashi Shigemori

Ji Seung Shin





Hassan Sleiman

Hidemitsu Sumitomo




Koichi Suzuki

Arshad Tahir





Tadahiro Tamura

Joanne Wang





Marta Wissler

Wen Xu






Nobuhiko Yokouchi

Chul Sun Yoo





Liman Zhu

Rami Ayoub





Laszlo Barta

Xiaoning Chou





Cheryl Garnes
Laverne Griffith





Mahesh Gulabani

Sushant Gupta





Naoko Hirasawa

Yukiko Hirota





Masaru Inoue

Tamkanat Mirza





Sachiko Noguchi

Yasuhiro Ono





Chikako Oyanagi

Matthew Przywara




Taro Shonozawa

Grace Song





Katsuyuki Yamaguchi

Waki Yoneoka





Ka-Ming Yu

The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board reviewed the CPA certificate application of Stephen Zieminski.  The application was tabled pending receipt of a certified copy of Mr. Zieminski’s criminal history record.  

Review of CPA Permit to Practice Applications

Mr. Phillips made a motion, seconded by Ms. Cirillo to approve the following applicants for a CPA permit to practice:

Tameka Cogle-Dehaney



Aldwin Darlington
Hyun Seok Lee





Tamkanat Mirza

Wan Chi Vincci Ng




Matthew Przywara

Miguel Ramirez





Meng Tang

The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board reviewed the CPA permit application of Alan Isack.  Mr. Phillips made a motion, seconded by Ms. Cirillo to propose-to-deny Mr. Isack’s application because he does not appear to meet the requirements of Section 107(a)(1) of the Delaware Code.  The motion was unanimously carried.
The Board reviewed the CPA permit application of Sung Jae Lee.  Mr. Phillips made a motion, seconded by Ms. Cirillo to propose-to-deny Mr. Lee’s application because he does not appear to meet the requirements of Section 107(a)(1) of the Delaware Code.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Status of Complaint
Complaint #04-05-07 – Ms. Gulledge was assigned as the contact person.

Presentation from Ken Bishop, Chairman, NASBA Mobility Task Force

Mr. Bishop, Chairman of NASBA’s Mobility Task Force, was present to discuss mobility and the substantial equivalency effort.  The revisions to Section 23 of the UAA and conforming changes to Sections 7 and 14 provide a comprehensive system for permitting licensees mobility while making explicit the boards’ authority to regulate all who offer or render professional services within their jurisdiction regardless of how those services are being provided.  These changes achieve the goals of enhancing public protection and facilitating consumer choice.  CPAs are being asked daily to cross state lines via travel or electronic communication to serve the needs of clients.  Mr. Bishop stated that Delaware is one of six states that have not passed the 150 hour requirement.  Twenty-three states are allowing candidates to sit for the exam at 120 hours, but candidates need 150 hours for licensure.  Mr. Bishop next spoke on the implementation of mobility and how Delaware CPAs would benefit and answered questions on disciplinary authority.

Review of Draft Legislation from Delaware Society of CPAs

Board members had received a copy of the draft legislation from the Delaware Society of CPAs.  Ms. Rubenstein stated that the Society is putting forth this draft legislation because the CPAs that belong to the Society are having difficulty getting licensed in other states.  She wanted to make the Board aware of the Society’s draft legislation.  

The Board received public comments concerning the draft legislation from Barry Crozier, Ezra Smith, Jerry McNesby, Donald McLamb, Kristen Shaw, Renee Villano, Kathy Schultz, Mike Albero, Brian Stetina, Kent St. Pierre and Sally Stokes.

Since the Board members had just recently received the draft legislation, they felt that they needed time to review and discuss it.  The Board decided to schedule another meeting for May 31, 2007 at 8:30 a.m. to discuss the draft legislation.
OTHER BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD (for discussion only)
There was no other business before the Board.
PUBLIC COMMENT 
There was no other public comment. 
NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING
The next meeting will be held on Thursday, May 31, 2007 at 8:30 a.m. in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.
ADJOURNMENT
Due to losing a quorum, Mrs. Dyer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Zdimal to adjourn the meeting. The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting adjourned at 11:40 a.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Gayle L. Melvin
Administrative Specialist III






